
News 

 

21st December  to 1st January - 

Christmas holiday 

4th & 5th January - INSET Days 

(School closed to pupils) 

6th January - Children return to 

school 

w/c 11th January - Music lessons 

to resume (Rocksteady, violin) 

 

Forthcoming Events 

 Half Termly Newsletter 
18 December 2020 

It is hard to believe that 

we have reached the 

end of term already, with 

Christmas just one week 

away. 

The term began with 

much trepidation, as the 

children and staff re-

turned to school having 

to adapt to new routines, 

but has certainly ended 

on a high!  

We have had an amaz-

ing Autumn term, with 

highlights including the 

delivery of new library 

books for all year groups, 

anti-bullying workshops, 

BBC Music workshops, 

presentations from the 

Cats Protection League 

and the RAF, dance bat-

tles  and virtual sports 

league events to name 

but a few. 

All the children have   

enjoyed a fantastic final 

week of term with plenty 

of festive activities,  a 

delicious Christmas lunch 

and Christmas jumper 

day. 

 

 

 

Whilst we haven’t been 

able to invite you in to 

school as we usually 

would to watch your 

child(ren)’s Christmas 

performance, we were  

thrilled to still be able to 

put on a performance 

for you and share these 

with you this week via 

Tapestry and Google 

Classroom.   

We are sure that your 

children were very excit-

ed to share this with you. 

 

 

When the children return 

in the new year, we 

hope to restart music 

lessons in the week 

commencing 11th  

January.  Further detail 

regarding music lessons 

will be provided in the 

first week of January 

when we return to 

school. 

We hope you all have 

a safe and restful  

Christmas and New 

Year. 

We look forward to 

welcoming the children 

back to school on 

Wednesday 6 January. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aspiring to achieve, determined to succeed. 

COVID-19 REPORTING OVER 

CHRISTMAS 

 
Important guidance for par-

ents/carers relating to reporting 

positive cases over the Christ-

mas holidays: 

 

For the first 6 days after the end 

of school, if a pupil or staff 

member tests positive for coro-

navirus (COVID-19), having de-

veloped symptoms within 48 

hours of being in school, please 

use the Aspire reporting form at 

www.aspireacademytrust.org/

coronavirus as the school is 

asked to assist in identifying 

close contacts and advising 

self-isolation, as the individual 

may have been infectious 

whilst in school. 

 

Where a pupil (or staff mem-

ber) tests positive for corona-

virus (COVID-19), having devel-

oped symptoms more than 48 

hours since being in school, the 

school should NOT be contact-

ed (until the first day of the new 

term). Parents and carers 

should instead follow contact 

tracing instructions provided by 

NHS Test and Trace. 

 

School staff are NOT asked to 

remain on-call or conduct any 

contact tracing more than 6 

days after the final day of 

teaching. 

 

Stay safe and well and have a 

wonderful Christmas! 

http://www.aspireacademytrust.org/coronavirus
http://www.aspireacademytrust.org/coronavirus


Thank you to all of you who have up-

loaded your child(ren)’s homework to 

either Tapestry or Google Classroom. 

 

Each class is encouraging the engage-

ment of children who have uploaded 

their homework online; this is a fantastic 

means of support and communication 

for home learning. 

 

If you are having any difficulties in up-

loading your child(ren)’s work, please 

either phone or email the school office 

who will be happy to help. 

 

 

Aspire Academy Trust have appointed 

a new school caterer.  When we return 

to school in the new year, our chosen 

provider for school meals will be Aspens. 

Aspens will continue to provide a 3-

week rotational menu.  The menu con-

tains a main option (meat, fish or vege-

tarian) as well as offering an alternative 

vegetarian dish, jacket potato with fill-

ing or sandwich option. 

The new menus will be uploaded to 

ParentPay shortly and a text message 

issued to confirm bookings may be 

made. 

If your child has any food allergies or 

specific dietary need, please ensure 

you complete and return the Aspens’ 

allergens form to the school office on 

their return to school on 6th January. 

 

Aspens Catering 

Sandy Hill 

Academy 

Contact us: 

 

Sandy Hill Academy 

St Austell 

Cornwall 

PL25 3AT 

 

Tel:  01726 75858 

 

Email: 

hello@sandyhill.org.uk  

We aim to be 

STARS 

• Self motivated 

• Thinkers 

• Aspirational 

• Resilient 

• Supportive 

Social Media 

Find us on: 

 

  

 

  

  

Attendance 

Whole School : 96.9% 

W/E  18 December 2020 

Government satisfactory 

attendance for a pupil is 

96%.  

Miss Penny –  98.1% 

Mrs. Evans –  98.5%    

Miss Bussandri -  97.6%   

Miss Brandreth -  96.9%   

Mrs. Bawden - 97.6%   

Miss Rogers -  96.6%   

Miss O’Brien -  95.1%   

Mrs. Osborne -  97.3%   

Miss Heather - 96.4%   

Mr. Lockett - 96.5% 

Mr. Walker - 95.7% 

Menu 

Week beginning : 

Monday 4 January 2021 

Menu Choice - Week 3 

£2.35 per day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please ensure you book your 

child’s lunch on ParentPay by 

11:59pm the day before.  

 

Homework & Remote 

Learning 

   www.sandyhill.org.uk 

@sandyacademy 

Sandy Hill Academy 

Don’t forget to visit 

the class blogs via 

our own website for 

latest news and  

pictures from each 

class. 

https://sandyhill.eschools.co.uk/storage/secure_download/dm01VWMwQjZNU2xKK0NvMjZCTE51QT09
http://www.parentpay.com


In what has been a difficult year for many of our local families, our staff at Sandy Hill Academy have taken the 

decision to make donations of food and household items in lieu of giving Christmas cards to one another.   Our 

collection has been a great success, with items being donated to our local St Austell Foodbank and families. 

If you find yourself needing support over the festive period, please see take a look at this list of organisations who 

may be able to help you. 

Staff  Christmas Donations 

Blackbird Pie Magazine 

Blackbird Pie are continuing to produce a ‘virtual’ magazine, that you can enjoy online 

on a computer, tablet or a mobile phone.  

Click here to view the latest edition of the magazine.  

Happy reading, stay safe and enjoy the festive break.  

https://www.sandyhill.org.uk/storage/secure_download/K09sL3kxVHhuQ1k1RENXL3RSdGpwZz09
https://blackbirdreads.turtl.co/story/cornwallchristmas2020/

